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I recently watched the documentary For the Love of Spock, which was directed by Adam 

Nimoy, the son of Leonard Nimoy. The film was both about the Star Trek character, Mr. Spock, 

as well as the life of Leonard Nimoy. As I was watching it, I remembered how a few years ago our 

family spent an entire weekend watching he first few Star Trek movies together. It was interesting 

to see how the actors slowly aged with every film, how the special effects progressively got better 

with each movie, and how the storylines ebbed and flowed in quality. But the most wonderful part 

of watching the movies again was sharing in our children’s experience of seeing these movies for 

the first time. Every twist and turn of the plot was new and fresh to them, surprises really surprised 

them, and cliffhangers truly left them dangling. Although I had seen each movie several times and 

always knew what was about to happen next, sitting on our living room couch with our children 

as they watched the movies made me feel like I was watching them for the first time too!  

I’m sure many of us feel as though we’ve pretty much heard most of what there is to hear 

regarding the gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ. We know that the greatest commandment is to love 

God and our neighbor as ourselves, we understand that we are to forgive others at least seven times 

seventy times, and we are aware of the fact that we are saved by grace by faith. This doesn’t mean 

we always do such a great job living these gospel truths, but each and every day we try again to 

do our very best to live faithfully according to the commandments of our Lord. This is why we 

gather to hear the word read and proclaimed week after week because although we’ve might have 

heard it all before, we all certainly need to be reminded to “be doers of the word, and not merely 

hearers”. (James 1:22) 

Just as the title of one of my recent sermons said; Same Old, Same Old, Ever New, Same 

Old, Same Old, Ever True! The gospel is as new and fresh as it was the day Jesus spoke and lived 

it, but sometimes it helps to take part in the experience of someone who’s hearing it for the first 

time to see how alive and well it still is in the world.  

 

Blessings,  

 

Pastor Justin  
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* * * SESSION NOTES * * *  
 

Your Session met on Tuesday evening, January 17, 2017, and during the meeting the Elders: 

 

 Elected Elder Patrick Grimes as Commissioner to Presbytery 

 Reported the marriage of Marissa Hill to Matthew Dupre 

 Approved using “Vanishing Grace” by Phillip Yancey as curriculum for the Adult Class 

 Reported the ordination and installation of Elder Patrick Grimes to the office of Active Ruling Elder, and 

the installation of Nancy Grimes, Patty Hicks, and Esther Miller to the office of Active Deacon during 

worship on Sunday, January 8 

 Decided to have an Ash Wednesday worship service on the evening of March 1 

 Approved a comprehensive list of C.E. activities for 2017, including:  Lenten symbols during worship, 

Teacher, Student &Grad recognition 5/21, VBS 6/12-6/16, no Sunday School 5/28 through 9/3, Hanging 

of the Greens 11/26, Children’s Christmas Program 12/10, and a Youth Cookie Walk 2/12 

 Appointed Julie Rosa as Chair of the Nominating and Membership Committee, and Pat Grimes Chair of 

the Administrative Committee; other committee Chairs remain the same as in 2016 

 Changed the church office hours to 9:30 a.m. until 12:30 p.m. on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 

 

Michael E. Grimes, Clerk of Session 

 

 

 

 

Adult Sunday School – Vanishing Grace by Philip Yancey 

 
“Why does the church stir up such negative feelings?” Philip Yancey 

has been asking this all his life as a journalist. His perennial question is more 

relevant now than ever: research shows that favorable opinions of Christianity 

have plummeted drastically—and opinions of Evangelicals have taken even 

deeper dives. 

Yet while opinions about Christianity are dropping, interest in 

spirituality is rising. Why the disconnect? Why are so many asking, “What’s 

so good about the Good News?” 

In Vanishing Grace, Yancey shows the desperate need our world has 

for grace, and how Christians can truly make the gospel good news again. In 

this video-based small group Bible study, participants will explore what kind 

of news is good to a culture that thinks it has rejected the Christian version. 

Wading deep into the transformative power of grace, they will hear 

illuminating stories of how faith can be expressed in ways that disarm even the 

most cynical. 

 

February 5:  Is It Really Good News?  

February 12:  Holy Subversives 

 
  

http://www.amazon.com/gp/product/0310339324/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&camp=1789&creative=9325&creativeASIN=0310339324&linkCode=as2&tag=wwwphilipyanc-20&linkId=IZARKFVQSQZSIW7E
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We are ready for the annual Cookie Walk on Sunday, February 12.  This will be a busy morning!!  Boy 

Scouts will be serving a Pancake & Sausage breakfast at 9 a.m.  And, just as we did last year, we will move the 

tables around to get all of the goodies set up!!  With the extra visitors at church, we will need lots of yummies for 

“THE WALK!” 

  

Please bring your cookies, etc. before church to the kitchenette. 

  

Thanks again, 

  

Peggy Fields 

 

 

Scout Sunday 2017 ! 

 

Typically held on a Sunday around Feb. 8 (Scouting Anniversary Day), Scout Sunday 

gives church-chartered packs a chance to say thank you and to demonstrate that the pack 

and the church have similar goals. This year we will be celebrating our 4th annual Scout 

Sunday on February 12, 2017! 

By participating in worship with the Cub Scouts and Boy Scouts, you offer a reminder 

that these groups aren’t just our charters, but they are a part of the ministry of the congregation, not just an outside 

group that meets in our building. 

Once again the Boy Scouts will be providing a pancake breakfast from 9 to 9:45 am prior to worship. Please 

mark your calendars and plan on both enjoying a wonderful breakfast and an inspiring worship service with the 

scouts and their families!  

 

 

 

 Memorial Presbyterian Church 

 Ash Wednesday Service 

 March 1, 2017 

 7:00 pm  

 731 Walnut Street 

 Dayton, Indiana 
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2016 Smorgasbord and Bazaar ï Thank you for your support!! 

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE  for another successful year! With your help we served 232 hungry 

people and profited a combined total of $2,082.75 for missions of the Dayton Presbyterian Women!* 

Please send suggestions for next year to me. This annual church event wouldn’t be possible without the 

loving support of our congregation and community! We are greatly blessed with generous contributions of prayer, 

time, food, and always, appetites!! 

BLESS YOU ALL!  

Phyllis Hill, on behalf of the Dayton Presbyterian Women 

 *All money raised supports the budget of the Dayton Presbyterian Women to fund or benefit these and 

other missions and programs: 

 Presbyterian Women USA 

Flower fund (hospital, worship) 

Speakers/Programs/Events 

Service Committee events (funeral dinners) 

Kitchen supplies 

Lafayette Urban Ministry: Campership, C.E.F. 

Geneva Center 

Jubilee Christmas 

Church Women United Food Pantry 

Dayton Food Pantry 

Kids Closet 

Youth Triennium 

 

 

 

From Seed Planting/Evangelism Committee: 
 

This is the start of some very early planning for a FAMILY church service 

on Sunday, April 2, 2017. 

Save that date now and let's see who shows up with the largest family. (Ok 

Grimes family, we know you can do it, but there will be competition!)  Do you 

have family that still live around here, perhaps went to church when they were 

little, but where are they now?  This will be our Sunday for them to reunite with 

our church and our church family.  How about your friends?  Make a list who you 

can invite and then let them know as well.  We can FILL THOSE PEWS UP!  And 

really it is up to us -- we need to pass our love and love of Jesus around.   

  What would you like to hear and see on that day?  Give us some 

suggestions -- you can email me (Btopknotch@msn.com or call 765-426-7957) 

and let me know. 

 

Together we can make our church strong again-- with God's help and yours, too -- let's do it! 

 

Harriett Berry, chairperson/ Seed Planting/Evangelism Committee  

mailto:Btopknotch@msn.com
tel:(765)%20426-7957


 

 

FOOD PANTRY THURSDAYS, 9-11 am    -     HELP NEEDED!  

 

 We are in DIRE need of help on Thursday mornings for our Food Pantry.    We are 

here to serve our community and in order to do that we need your help. 

The signup sheet is on the bulletin board in the parlor.  Please help us out! 

 Thanks to all who are helping now. 

 

    Paul Houser, 589-9005 

 

 

 

 

  

Who refreshes others will be refreshed.  ð Proverbs 11:25 

 

 

The next Kid’s Closet Distribution will be February 25th from 9:00 am 

until 12:00 pm, with the sort being held on Sunday, February 19 at 9 

a.m. With the colder weather, we expect to be very busy.  If you would 

like to help, even if only for an hour or so, please come and participate in this wonderful 

mission.  Volunteers should be in the church basement by 8:45 am.  Hope to see many of you 

there.   

 

 

 
 

 
 

Change for Change! This offering is meant to support local mission projects this 

year.  Please, SAVE your loose coins (no bills – we want to make the offering 

buckets ring again this year!).  The second Sunday of each month - bring your 

change to help with Change in our community and throughout the world!   

 

Thank you for your generous giving in January to Change for Change, which will 

go to aid victims of the fire in Gatlinburg, Kentucky. 

 

Our next Change for Change event will be February 12, 2016 

The collection will be added to the Souper Bowl of Caring collection taken the preceding Sunday. 

 

NOTE:  For those interested in helping out at the Food Pantry, Mary Houser will be in the building 

from 9 to 9:30 am on Thursdays to unlock the door if you do not have a key to the Church. 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=780780212002543&set=pcb.1025375684144838&type=1&relevant_count=2
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Your Church Officers 

For 2017 

 
PASTOR         Rev. Dr. Justin I. Schlesinger-Devlin 

 

 

 

 

 

ELDERS Harriett Berry 

 Susan Clawson 

 Kathy Deckard 

 Susan Gibson 

 Michael Grimes,  

      Clerk of Session 

 Cathy Hancook 

 Julie Rosa 

 Deb Ward 

 Pat Grimes 

 

TRUSTEES Donnie Boles 

 Joe Grimes 

 Steve Norris 

 Bernie Parmely 

 Fred Reichart 

 Ken Stanford 

 

 

 

 

 

DEACONS Nancy Brand 

 Cindy Bull 

 Molly Bull 

 Jane Coleman 

 Nancy Grimes 

 Patty Hicks 

 Paul Houser 

 Esther Miller 

 Jane Phillips 

 Kathy Shaw 

 Becki Sprague 

 Karen Summers 

 

 

 

 

 

Local Church & Mission Treasurer Nancy Edwards 

Asst. Church & Mission Treasurer Patty Hicks 

Church School Superintendent David Grimes 

Asst. Church School Superintendent Jane Coleman 

Cradle Roll Superintendent Kayla Fields 

Church School Secretary Phyllis Hill 

  

 

  



 

 

 

 

Thank You  ð received November 2016  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  IN OUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS:     Our military, our nation & its 

leaders; persecuted Christians; people locally & nationally in need; victims of 

domestic violence; Carolyn Finkenbinder; Russell Lucas; Marjora Odenkirk; 

Jackie Ginther (Niece/J.Schwartz); Andy Vasiento (father of Nicole Rosen); Kevin 

Konrad; Jack Ferry (friend of D. & J. Schwartz); Margaret Stonecipher (friend of 

C. Stanford); Kathleen Smith (co-worker, K. Summers); Mary Terry; Terry Lynn 

Pfeiffer; Bob Yost; Kennedy Alkire; Carol McGill (daughter-in-law of D. & J. 

Schwartz); David Mundell (Great Uncle of E. Mundell); Betty Pfeiffer; Cindy DeGolyer; Jean 

Cassel; Tracy Harris; Don Schwartz; Gene Smith; Renee Tharp (sister of K. Deckard); Amanda 

Overmeyer; William Brown (relative of Teresa and Emily Mundell); Mary Ellen Bowers; Carol 

Frantz; the family of Rob & Tammy Cooper; Nancy Brand; Jim Hite (friend of Fauniel Gard), 

Laura Estanislow (neighbor of Fauniel Gard’s daughter Cheryl Richard); the family of Glenn 

Holsclaw, father of Dylan Holsclaw; Sandi Stingley; the family of James Hite (friend of Fauniel 

Gard); Kathy Deckard; the family of Helen Ridge (Bruce Gibson’s aunt); Ward Suter (“father-in-

law” of Cindy Bull). 
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FEBRUARY ELDERS: February 5, Wes Shaw, Communion; Mike Grimes, Devotions 

 

FEBRUARY DEACONS: Cindy Bull , Captain; Kathy Shaw 

 

FEBRUARY NURSERY VOLUNTEERS:  

February 5 Julie Rosa Debbie Ward 

February 12 Little/Rosen families Little/Rosen families 

February 19 Candy Fitzgerald Drew Fitzgerald  

February 26 Susan Clawson  

 

 

 1 Laura Houser 15 Gene Smith 

 2 Alan Michael Spray 16 Emily Mundell  

 5 Courtney Breanne Biery 16 Quinton Alex Shaffer 

 6 Nancy Edwards 17 Stephanie Valenta 

 6 Muriel Grimes 18 Bethany Grimes 

 6 Kelly Reid 18 Alexander Jones 

 10 Evan Fitzgerald 19 Jill Gard 

 14 Peggy Fields 20 Marilyn Yoder 

 14 Ryan Fitzgerald  24 Ron Berry 

 14 Ryan Gard  26 Dylan Holsclaw 
 

 

 

 

 

   16 Ron & Harriett Berry 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 
 

 
 

1 
Zumba, 
   6:15 pm 

2 
Food Pantry, 
9-11 am 

3 
Confirmation 

Retreat @ 
Geneva Center, 
4 pm (through 
Sunday, Feb 5) 

4 
Confirmation 
Retreat 

5 
8:30 am Carry-in Continen-

tal Breakfast 
9 am Sunday School 
10 am Carry-in Continental 

Breakfast 
10:30 am Worship 

Souper Bowl of Caring 

6 
 

7 
 

8 
Zumba, 
   6:15 pm 

9 
Food Pantry 
9-11 am 

10 
 

11 
Boy Scout Overnight 

12 
9-9:45 am Scout Sunday 

Pancake Breakfast 
9:15 am Sunday School 
10:30 am Worship 

Change for Change 
Cookie Walk, after worship 

13 
Pastor on study 

leave through 
2/26 

14 
Cub Scout Pack 

#3316,  
   6:30 pm  

15 
Zumba, 
   6:15 pm 

16 
Food Pantry 
9-11 am 

17 
 

18 

19 
8:30 am Carry-in Continen-

tal Breakfast 
9 am Sunday School & 
Kidsô Closet Sort 
10 am Carry-in Contôl Brkfst 
10:30 am Worship w/Rev. 

John Everett 

20 
 

21 
Cub Scout Pack 

#3316,  
   6:30 pm 

22 
Zumba, 
   6:15 pm 

23 
Food Pantry 
9-11 am 

24 25 
Kidsô Closet, 9 am- 

12 pm 

26 
8:30 am Carry-in Continen-

tal Breakfast 
9 am Sunday School & 
10 am Carry-in Contôl Brkfst 
10:30 am Worship w/Rev 

Dan Berger 

27 
C.E. Mtg, 6 pm 
Session, 7 pm 

28 
Cub Scout Pack 

#3316,  
   6:30 pm 

Ash 
Wednesday 
(3/1, 7 pm) 

   

**NEW CHURCH OFFICE HOURS  

Beginning Tuesday, January 24, the Church office hours will be 9:30 am to 12:30 pm, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, & Thursdays.  NOTE:  

For those interested in helping out at the Food Pantry, Mary Houser will be in the building from 9 to 9:30 am on Thursdays to 

unlock the door if you do not have a key to the Church. 
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Memorial Presbyterian Church 

731 Walnut St. (State Road 38 E) 

P. O. Box 70 
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Come join us on 
March 1, 2017, 7:00 pm 

Ash Wednesday Service 

 

Sunday Fall/Winter Schedule 

8:30 am Carry-in Continental 

Breakfast 

9:00 am Sunday School for All Ages 

10:00 am Carry-in Continental 

Breakfast 

10:30 am Worship 


